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Photo: William Bishop Farm
William Bishop was born in Rensselaer County, New York on December 21, 1818 moving with his parents when he was a child to Sandy Creek. He was the oldest of a family of twelve children. His grandfather, Hiram and father, Morris W., came from Vermont and settled in Rensselaer County and were among the early pioneers of that county. From the little book of marriages compiled by the Rev. Jacob Hadley we learn that on the 2nd of March 1842 William Bishop married Cynthia S. Maxham, age 20, of Oswego County. He was a mariner and began sailing the lakes at the age of sixteen, continuing this occupation for twenty years, a part of the time as captain in the old Oswego line.  The News at the time of his death, October 30, 1896, mentioned him as being the last of the old lake captains who made their home in this locality, among them being the late Captain Stephen Lindsey, and further remarked that “He was highly respected as a citizen and was a kind neighbor and a loving husband and father.” His home was on a farm in the vicinity of South Pond. William and Cynthia had two sons, Amber S. and Asa M. and a daughter, Rose J (Cornwell).
“Pauline Tanner Day” a day to celebrate her life and service to the community will be held at the Village Offices on Park Avenue, Lacona on Sunday, December 7th at 2 PM. The community is invited to stop by and share fond memories with Pauline. We want to make this a FUN day for Pauline. Cake and punch will be served. Please mark your calendars! Pauline will be 98 years young on November 25th. 

The 5th Annual Sandy Creek Youth Tree Decorating: These community minded youth groups work hard decorating trees for local families to enjoy during the upcoming holiday season. The Christmas trees will be decorated the week of November 10-14 and we ask that the community stop by the town hall November 17 through December 5 (during business hours 9am to 4pm) to vote for their “favorite tree.” A cookie and punch party is planned for all participants on December 9th. The trees will be distributed by the youth groups the following week to elderly shut-ins or needy families. Call Charlene (387-5456 x 7) or Rae (387-3666) if you know of a family or elderly person in need of Christmas cheer! I take this opportunity to thank Rae Allen for her help and support with this yearly event. Much of the success of this event can be attributed to her efforts. 

Holiday gifts: The history books created by the History Center are the perfect hostess gift or for visiting relatives and friends over the holidays. Stop by and pick one up at the town hall or village offices. (World War 1, World War 11, Veterans serving from 1945 to 1960, Sandy Pond Memories 1 and 2, History of  Lacona Village 125 years, Sandy Creek Village History 130 years, Abandoned Cemetery books, Early Sandy Creek History and the Oswego County Fair 150 years) All are reasonably priced.
“Freedom is Not Free” so please, take a minute and thank a veteran.
The Historians Office and History Center is open every Friday from 9am to 4pm. Stop in or call for an appointment. Call 387-5456 x 7 or E-mail at historian@sandycreekny.us. Our web site address is http://sandycreekny.tripod.com      
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